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------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
No. AIBSNEA/CHQ/DIR(HR)/2023      Dated 31.07.2023 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 
To 

Shri P. K. Purwar ji, 

The CMD BSNL, 

New Delhi -110 001 

 
Sub : Request to issue the Presidential Order to the officers recruited vide GOI, 
DOT notifications/Vacancies prior to 1.10.2000 and Joined as TTAs after the 
formation of BSNL to Include them for the pension benefits under CCS Pension 
Rules 1972 reg. 
 
Ref: 

1. BSNL CO letter to The DDG (Estt) No. 48-2/2023 Pen (B) dated 12.06.2023. 

2. AIBSNEA letter to DIR HR BSNL AIBSNEA/CHQ/DIR(HR)/2023 Dated 27.03.2023. 

3. GOI (DOP&PW) OM No: 57/05/2021-P&PW(B) dated 03.03.2023, which was 

circulated by the DOT with endorsement no. 36-03/2019-Pen(T) I/3096083/2023 

dated 17.4.2023. 

Respected Sir ,  

We would like to draw your kind notice that the BSNL CO letter under reference 1 

has forwarded association letters to the DDG (Est) DoT. However, it has 

inadvertently limited the scope of the issue to seeking a Presidential Order only for 

the officials sent for training by DOT before BSNL's formation, with regard to the 

extension of CCS pension benefits. 
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In our letter cited under ref 2, we very specifically requested that the recent GOI 

(DOP&PW) OM extending the CCS pension benefits shall be made applicable to the 

TTA officials appointed in BSNL, whose recruitment was made through the DOT 

Notification/vacancies before 1.10.2000. It is, therefore, reverentially requested to 

cause the inclusion of all the TTAs recruited through DOT Notification and rectify 

the subject of the forwarding letter; otherwise, it will completely mislead the 

DOT/DOPT for further proceedings to extend the CCS pension benefits to rightfully 

eligible employees. 

In light of the above, we fervently appeal for your kind intervention to urgently 
address this matter and take the necessary steps to rectify the oversight. We seek 
justice for this dedicated group of TTA officials recruited through DOT 
notifications before the formation of BSNL. 
 

With kind regards, 

 

                                                                                                                      Your Sincerely 

 

 

  

Copy for favor of kind information to: 

1. The Secretary DOT, Sanchar Bhawan , New Delhi, Delhi 110001 

2. Shri Arvind Vadnerkar, Director (HR), BSNL Board, New Delhi-110001 

3. Shri Rajiv Kumar, Director (Finance), BSNL Board, New Delhi-110001 

4. Shri S N Gupta, PGM (Pers.), BSNL CO, New Delhi-110001 

5. Ms. Anita Johri, PGM(SR), BSNL CO, New Delhi- 110001 

 

 


